CITY OF SANBORN COUNCIL

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

HELD MARCH 7, 2024   6:30PM
The City Council of the City of Sanborn met in the council room of said city on Thursday, March 7, 2024 at 6:30pm. Present: Mayor Edward Cohrs who presided, Councilors Pat Simonson, Mary Fennern, Kelly Pierson, Jeremiah Frasher and City Clerk-Treasurer Tara Jones.
Township members present: Sandy Groebner, Curt Thram, Brian Runck, Glen
Graff, Dustin Haushchild, Jon Roiger and Jim Vogel.

Mayor Cohrs opened the meeting and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Fire Chief Jeremy Schwanke presented the fire budget. Equipment needs were

discussed and Jeremy informed the townships that a grant has been written for a new pumper truck in the amount of $500,000. Award announcements will be out in June. New radios were also discussed as Redwood County may be installing a new amour paging system in the future. Fire contracts were discussed, after discussion Thram moved to increase the per section rate from $210.00 to $250.00 for 2024 to help cover equipment purchases. Graff seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 

 Pierson moved to approve the minutes of the February 6th meeting. Fennern seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously. 
Frasher moved to pay all bills as presented. Simonson seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
 

Chris Riederer was present to discuss installing a fence on his property and expressed concerns about ordinance violations in his neighborhood. A clean up letter will be written to the property owner in question.
Maintenance report was given by Tony Sauer
· Reconstruction of the second riffle and repairing the river bank project through the DNR has been completed in the campground. Mathiowetz Construction removed uprooted trees out of the river as part of the reconstruction project.
· The bubbler system at the sewage ponds failed, hoses were replaced and the system is back up and running.
· The city plow was damaged during the last snow event, a claim has been opened for repairs.

Frasher moved to approve land use permits for a fence at 351 River Street and a

16’x20’ addition at 220 W. Dineen Street. Simonson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

Equalization meeting will be held April 24th at 5:00pm.

Simonson moved to adjourn. Fennern seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:05p.m.

Tara Roiger
City Clerk-Treasurer
